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love with him and he loves to 

be carried around and 
cuddled by her.  

His medical care is 

ongoing and he most likely 
will need to have surgery to 
remove what is left of his 

damaged eyes, but that isn’t 
slowing him down. I’m 

hoping that he will be ready 
for his forever home by the 
holidays. I am so lucky to 

have met this kitten and so 
thankful to all of those who 
support the Burlington 

Humane Society. Your 
donations made helping this 

kitten possible. We couldn’t 

do it without you! For those 
that are interested in updates 

you can follow Mr. Magoo’s 
story on the BHS Facebook 

page. 

It was just an          

average day at BHS when a 
man came into the shelter 
saying he had found a kitten 

on the side of the highway. 
He said it was in rough shape 
and he didn’t think it had 

eyes. When I first saw the 
kitten, I was shocked. He was 

skin and bones, extremely 
small and maybe 4 months 
old at most. His face was 

covered in pus and his eye 
sockets were sunken and  
hollow looking. My heart 

sank for this poor kitten. 
Then something happened 

that made me think twice. As 

I passed the microchip 
scanner over his back he 

stood up and started to rub 
his head and shoulders on it, 

purring faintly. That was 
enough to let me know that 
this emaciated and probably 

blind kitten wasn’t giving up. 
He deserved a chance and 
thankfully BHS could give it 

to him.  
Mr. Magoo was  

sent him over to the 
emergency clinic where the 
vet was hesitant to be too 

optimistic. She was openly 
concerned that if he did make 

it, he would almost certainly 

be blind; but even she was 
shocked at how alert and 

affectionate he was. I 
couldn’t give up on him. He 
was a fighter. After a few 

days of round-the-clock care, 

he was eating well and had 

won the hearts of the entire 
clinic staff. I decided to share 
his story on the BHS 

Facebook page in the hope 
that people would be as 
inspired by his strength as I 

was. The response he got was 
phenomenal. The response 

was immediate with an 
outpouring of love and 
donations to help pay for his 

medical care.  
After his hospital 

stay I brought Mr. Magoo 

home to foster. Although he 
is almost certainly completely 

blind he is a perfectly normal 

kitten. He plays. He loves. He 
is fearless. He inspires me 

every single day. He has 
proven impossible to contain. 

I had set up my laundry room 
for him but he kept managing 
to escape. He fit right in 

playing with my other cats 
and even my dogs. He uses 
the stairs and jumps up onto 

the couch and bed with no 
trouble. My almost 2-year-old 

daughter has also fallen in 
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We would also like to extend a 

holiday greeting to our latest    

partner; Pets+Us. Their support 

and friendship is one we hope to 

continue to grow and nourish for 

many years to come. 

 

Thank you both so very much in     

believing in what we do! 

NEW PARTNERSHIPS AT BHS 

It is always wonderful when businesses 

want to become  a part of Burlington 

Humane. Two very special like-minded  

businesses have recently reached out to 

our shelter to help support our cause.  

We want to warmly welcome the Pet 

Valu stores in Burlington as a new    

sponsor to BHS. They are graciously 

donating all of our cat litter. Their 

generosity  can never be thanked enough. 

They came together and assisted our 

shelter when cat litter prices reached a 

new high. 

 

By: Jolene Regan 

very quiet, some aren’t so 

pretty, or so young, or have a 

little “cattitude”, but they seem 

to know when they are in their 

forever homes where someone 

loves them. 

 

Thankfully, our dogs don’t 

stay with as long as some cats 

and a long-term resident dog 

will likely be only a couple of 

months. 

 

You will see our newsletter 

has a new look! I have been 

composing the newsletter for 

quite a few years and Adrienne 

has graciously offered to take 

on the project. I certainly don’t 

have the computer skills that 

she does and now it can go 

directly to print without wait-

ing for set-up. I think she and 

Reflecting over the past year, 

we have had a very good one 

at BHS. After the property tax 

issue was resolved, it was ac-

tually quiet and gave us a 

breather to work on the more 

important things like finding 

homes for the animals. 

 

We have had so many wonder-

ful animals come through the 

shelter again this year and 

reading through this newsletter 

your heart will go out to many 

of the animals we saved and 

some who are still waiting. We 

receive many reports from 

new owners who have adopted 

long-term resident cats; we 

always hear same thing – how 

loving they are now that they 

have a home of their own. Not 

all cats “show” well, some are 

the staff did a great job and 

thank them very much! To bet-

ter help us make more updates, 

a survey will go out in January 

asking your input as to what is 

important for future newsletters. 

 

Our new website will be active 

soon with updated articles and 

both Facebook and Twitter have 

been a favourite tool for those 

who follow the happenings 

daily.  

 

Thanks to all our supporters, 

donors and volunteers who help 

make BHS successful. BHS 

would not be the organization it 

is without all of you. We wish 

you and your animals a safe and 

happy holiday season and a 

healthy and happy 2014!  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
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President Jolene Regan 

Vice President Jenn Odorico 

Secretary Patricia Howard 

Treasurer Karen Hunter 

Adoptions Sue Tilley 

Donations & Memberships Michelle Hand 

Promotions  Bianca Chambers 

Volunteers Maria Pellegrino 

Education Mary Hopkins 

Special Events Wayne Kohlberger 

Community Relations Aida Finch 

Stores Liaison Carole McArthur 

Director Tim Regan 

Shelter Manager Adrienne Gosse 

Adoption Counsellors Mary Anne  Edwards 

 Heather Ashcroft-

Hill 

Animal Care Workers Gilda Theurer 

 Megan DeGroote 

 Melissa Shupak 

BHS Directors & Staff 

Note: Some of the insert envelopes found with the newsletter neglect to 

mention the Ariel Fund. This unique fund helps pay for special or costly 

cat/kitten procedures. If you would like your donation to be directed to 

the Ariel Fund please make a note within the insert envelope. 



Dakota came to Burlington Humane after being found sitting on someone’s front lawn. 

The kind person gave her some water and went to work thinking she was a neighbours 

pet. The woman called BHS to see if anyone had reported her lost since she was such a 

sweet and well-behaved dog. No one had, so she brought her to us in hopes that we 

could reunite her with her family. The clinic she went to discovered that she had no 

identification and she had a very large fat lump on her shoulder, was suffering from a 

bladder infection and required major dental work. It became evident that Dakota was 

probably dumped. Luckily, we could be her new temporary family and thanks to the 

wonderful people that donate to BHS we were able to fixed her up. Dakota came out of 

a long surgery with weight off her shoulder (literally!) and a fresh smile. The dental 

surgery alone took over 5 hours! She was feeling like a new dog! September 14th was 

the day everything would change for the better for Dakota. The Gilbert family came in to the shelter to look for a dog. They 

described their ideal dog, and our adoption counsellor Heather knew Dakota would be the perfect fit. Dakota was still 

recovering from her surgery and not yet available for adoption but the family knew she was worth the wait. October 11th was 

Dakota’s big day. It was a rewarding moment for the staff and volunteers of BHS because we knew her family would give her 

the love she deserved! Dakota’s new family quickly posted an update on the BHS Facebook page letting us know Dakota was 

now queen of the house and that she is “the sweet girl [they] thought she was in every way!” 

Congrats to everyone who help 

make Le Chat Noir a smashing  

success!  

In total, 28 lucky cats and kittens 

found their forever home that     

weekend. 

LE CHAT NOIR—   ADOPT-A-THON 

” We couldn't be more happy to have given Dakota this second chance.” - The Gilbert Family 
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DAKOTA’S STORY 

UPCOMING EVENTS! 

December 1 to January 10  

- BHS Bottle drive 

December 14– Open House 

December 24  - Lottery 

Early Bird Draw   

January 1 –31  - Lottery 

Daily Draws   

January 31- Lottery Grand 

Prize Draw for $3,000! 

May 25, 2014  - Arf-mazing 

Race/Pooch Promenade 

HOME FOR THE HOLIDAYS    

OPEN HOUSE 

Mark your Calendar! 

 

On Saturday December 14th we invite everyone to stop by 

the shelter for delicious homemade treats and hot      

chocolate. Feel free to visit with our adoptable animals, 

and take a tour of the facility. 

Top 8 Holiday Pet Hazards 

 
Antifreeze has a pleasant taste 

and very small amounts can be 

lethal.  

 

Ice melting products can 

be irritating to skin and 

mouth. 

 
Christmas tree water may 

contain fertilizers, which, if 

ingested, can cause stomach 

upset. 

 
Ribbons or tinsel can get 

caught up in the intestines and 

cause intestinal obstruction. 

 
Electric cords if chewed could   

electrocute your pet.  

Lilies that may be found in 

holiday flower arrangements 

could be deadly. 

 
Chocolate  - the less sweet and 

the darker the chocolate, the 

more toxic it is to your pet. If 

ingested could cause vomiting 

and, diarrhea,    elevated heart 

rate, abnormal heart rhythms, 

tremors, and even seizures. 

 

Alcohol ingestion can occur 

quite easily during the holidays. 

Look out for signs of drooling, 

retching, weakness and vomiting.  

By: Melissa Shupak 



On September 22 we had the 

“Ruff-ist” group of bikers show 

up at the shelter to participate 

in the Ruff Ride! 

Thank you to all you 

volunteers, the band, all our 

Ruff Riders, and to everyone 

who donated to our silent 

auction!. 

OUR WONDERFUL VOLUNTEERS 

Great news! 

 

By popular demand, we are going to bring 

back the Pooch Promenade! It will be run 

along with the Arf-Mazing Race for one 

spectacular event. 

Keep your calendar free for the last Sunday in 

May at Spencer Smith Park. 
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FUNDRAISING REPORT 

By: Wayne Kohlberger 

Special Events Director 

RUFF RIDE EVENT     &    SPONSORS 

Better Bitters 

Burlington Post 

Branthaven Homes 2000 Inc. 

Clegg Glass 

Christa Gardner & The Painter Girls 

Leslie McGeagh—Independent Arbonne Consultant 

Maple Vodka 

On Second Thought Laser Inc. 

Smith’s Funeral Home 

Stinger Trailers 

Stoney Creek Choppers 

Ways to Give to BHS! 
Gift Baskets for your pets  - Don’t forget your four-legged friends this 

Christmas. Shop early for the best selection of great gift baskets for cats 

and dogs. 

 

Village Cigar Company  - Purchase their empty cigar boxes and 

proceeds are donated to BHS!  www.villagecigarcompany.com 

 

Smart Betty  - Every time you shop at smartbetty.com, 10% of their 

revenue is donated to a charity of your choice. 

 

The Little Grape That Could  - Purchase a bottle of their wine and a    

donation can be made to BHS! Visit www.thelittlegrapethatcould.com and 

click on “choose a charity”. 

 

WISH LIST 
 
 
 
 

Dog & cat toys 
Small ceramic bowls for cats & kittens 

Cat crates 
Kitten formula and bottles 

Science Diet kitten, cat, dog & puppy food 
Unscented dryer sheets 

Gift certificates from pet food or grocery stores 
Liquid dish soap 

Hand soap in pump bottles 
Canadian Tire money 

 
Shopper’s Drug Mart  Reward Points 
(go to shoppersdrugmart.ca/donate) 

 
HBC Rewards Points 

(Online at hbc.com or call the helpline at                  
1-800-844-8131. Enter or quote BHS Community 

ID # 6005568) 

Karen Book 

Burlington Humane is run by over 400 volunteers. And we could not do it without you! The 

level of commitment is always inspiring, especially during a year where we were so full of 

cats and dogs. One highlighted volunteer is Karen Book. Karen has been a volunteer at The 

Loft for many years, and she also just recently was successful in obtaining a $500 volunteer 

grant from TD Bank. This is just one of many examples of the love and dedication our 

volunteers show the animals and Burlington Humane. 

 

We hope the New Year brings many more volunteers to our organization! 

 May the this holiday season bring you all  good health and lots of cheer. 



Padme was found on a rainy day in a ravine along with her 4 siblings, 

abandoned by their mother, and with no home of their own. The 

woman who found Padme thought she was injured, because the 

kitten was dragging her back leg.  

When she was taken to a vet, they discovered that Padme has a 

congenital birth defect, and she had no feeling in that leg which 

caused it to be dragged behind, and get bumped and scrapped as she 

moved. 

We all knew the day would come when Padme would be ready for her leg to be removed. We waited until she was old enough to be 

spayed, so she would only have to undergo one surgical procedure. Each week, the staff at BHS watched all of Padme’s siblings find their 

forever homes,  while Padme was forced to stay behind. Padme quickly recovered and found a home with one of our student employees, 

Jacqui Dubreuil, where she is much loved by Jacqui and her family. 

Here is an update from the Dubreuil family on how she is doing.  “The day Padme came into the shelter, we knew we wanted her. She is 

such a special little girl, and Headon Forest Animal Hospital did a great job taking care of her. And don't let the three legs fool you,! Her 

disability does not slow her down at all! She is just as wild as any other 7 month old kitten; constantly climbing furniture, playing with 

toys and seeing what she can get into next . She's constantly chasing  her new best friend Maggie Mae, who we also adopted from BHS 6 

years ago, although she's still a bit wary of my dog who likes to constantly give her kisses.” 

put a few dollars in a piggy 

bank or asked for donations in 

lieu of gifts, your efforts were  

selfless and caring. We salute 

you and believe you are a 

joyful part of what makes 

BHS such a success. 

We know you are all destined 

for greatness and your big 

hearts are an inspiration to us 

all.  

Each year many young     

individuals take it upon   

themselves to help the animals 

at BHS. Many of us 

understand that charity starts 

right in our own home.  

To all those young children 

who gave up their own 

pleasures or went the extra 

mile -  we thank you. Whether 

you created a lemonade stand, 

BHS JUNIOR PHILANTHROPISTS! 

displayed in the community room  at the 

shelter. Sales were over $1900.00.             

I want to again thank all the volunteers at 

both the Attic the Loft and hope we can 

continue with our great success.             

By:   Carole McArthur 

THE ATTIC & THE LOFT REPORT 

I would like to thank all the volunteers at 
the Attic and the Loft for another 

successful year. They take pride in their 
store and display gently used items with 

dignity. Each year sales get better. 

 
 The volunteers from the Attic held their 

3rd  annual Santa Sale again this year. 

Many beautiful Christmas items were 

"I love kittens and cats and want them all to have homes." Maddie Michlik 
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PADME THE BRAVE! By: Adrienne Gosse 



With extra fingers come extra love—at least 

that’s my motto! I am a 1 1/2 year old 

polydactyl kitty. I’m super cute, but I get a little 

spunky when someone needs to get me back in 

my cage! ~Dixie 

TOP 10 CATS OF CHRISTMAS 

LOOKING FOR HAPPY ENDINGS (LONG-TERM RESIDENTS) 
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My friend ‘Casino” and I were found 

together in April. You could clearly tell 

we once wore collars. However, the 

collars were gone and we were never 

claimed. I am a 2 yr. old lover, who is 

always in need a yet another belly rub. 

Deal your cards right and I could be all 

yours!   ~Black Jack 

At least that’s what my 9 friends and I are hoping for! The ten kitties of Christmas! Being the 

shelter’s longest resident cat, I am asking Santa for a home this year. I’m looking for a place all to 

myself, not a sibling in sight, just you and me. The staff here are nice and all, but I am ready to 

change my office chair in for a big comfy bed! I’m only 3, spending nearly half my life at BHS. I 

got lucky when BHS took the Poe-miester in. I’ve made my mark on the shelter, now I am ready 

to make my mark at home and in your heart.      ~Poe 

I am a hefty 4 yr. old bachelor. I have some 

allergies—but don’t we all! My food, 

medication and vet checks may cost a bit 

more, but I promise I’m worth it! Been 

waiting since  February for sparks to fly with 

the right family, so hopefully I don’t have to 

wait much longer!     ~Sparky 

With age comes beauty. That couldn't be 

more true in my situation. I am a handsome 

10 yr. old with hyperthyroidism. My 

medication is in my food which makes it a 

bit more expensive. I’m just a mature gent 

with expensive taste!        ~Manford 

With looks like mine, you’d think I’d be 

home already! I’m an easygoing and playful. 

I just may need some additional vet visits 

throughout the year.   ~Kirby 

A missing leg won’t slow me down! BHS found 

me in July with a left hind leg deformity causing 

me chronic pain. But BHS fixed the problem! I 

am a healthy and happy 2 yr old who’s ready to 

prove 3 legs can love better than 4 ~Lacey 

Shortly after being surrendered to BHS in June, 

I started to lose my hair. Luckily there was a 

quick fix! I just had allergies! My special food 

costs a bit more, but it helps keep me looking 

my best!     ~Shadow 

Just like my friend Manford, I am north of 10 

yrs of age, and I have hyperthyroidism. The 

vet will want to see me more than once per 

year. I am convinced it’s because of my 

personality, but I am told it’s for my health. 

Don’t let the cost get you down, I am worth 

every penny. ~ Suki 

I was found with my three kittens earlier 

this year. I am so happy all my babies 

found loving homes, but I am still hoping 

for mine! I am a loving and friendly 2 yr. 

old girl who just wants to be home for the 

holidays. ~Carling 

Love the Animals Lottery 

Get your tickets early for this year’s lottery! 

$5 each or 5 for $20 

Early Bird Draw Dec. 24   -   $500 

Daily Draw’s Jan. 1st  -  30th    - $100 

Grand Prize Draw Jan. 31st   -   $3,000 

Get tickets by calling or coming down to the shelter 

By: Megan DeGroote 
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DONATIONS RECEIVED AUGUST 1-OCTOBER 31, 2013 

THANK YOU!           THANK YOU!           THANK YOU!  
 
Without all of your wonderful support for the homeless animals we could not do what we do. Knowing the our community 

cares so much about them is a true blessing. We hope that we continue to make you all proud!  
While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we apologize if omissions or errors have occurred. 

In Memory of People 
 

MARGARET ELIZABETH  

“BETTY” SODEN 
Ross & Betty Pollock 

Karen Sebena & John Smith 
Gary & Beverly Reid 

Barbara Wells 

Norma Gadsby 
Muriel Mitchell 

Susan Gadsby 

Bob Soden 
Gwen Brough 

Sandy & Pat Morris 

Jenny Gray 

Julie & Reid McCoppen 
Christina Annis 

Velma & Piyale Adibelli 

Bill & Leslie Mercer 
Krystina Ash 

John Callaghan & Betty 

McCoppen 

Ingrid & Philip Annis 

 

ELINOR SMITH 
Mr. & Mrs. F. Graham 
Bob & Margaret Speakman 

Shela Roach 

Tim & Bev Armstrong 

Marilyn Bamford 
Andrew & June Turnbull 

Helen & Jim Cardwell 

Marcia Boyd 
James Cardwell 

Mary Todorow 

 

RON REAL 
Jolene & Tim Regan 

 

THERESA MARTIN 
Julie Donec 

 

LYNN BAILEY 

Susan Foster-Walker 

 

TOMI TABATA 
Lori & Scott Torrence 

Velvet & Mike Tupper 
Paul, Katie, Meg & Will 

Rita Rand 

Bob & Linda Torrance 

Rose-Marie Fox 

 

EIRA NEWTON 
Grace, Carolyn, Mike, Bob & 

Tracey 
Linda, Leo, Ines & Anthony Polci 

Sue & Bruce Semkowski 
 

PEGGY GALLIMORE 
Elizabeth Warshawski 

Rick & Johanne Ambis 
 

BRUCE ROWLEY 

Rick & Terry Wilcox 

 

KEN WEIR 

Ron & Marjorie Orange 
Ruddell Hunsperger 

Brian Miller 

Rick & Barb Baltzer 

Judy & Bob Lehto 
Mike Flanigan & IMSA 

Richard & Norma Beswetherick 

 

PAULA PIGEON 
Mr. & Mrs. K. Pratt 

Saimi Haaka 

Derek & Barbara White 
Erin Owen 

Doreen Craig 

Louise Veeck 
Pamela Valent 
 

MARGARET PALMER 

Leslie Robinson 

Dianne Doggett 

Yvonne Van Impe 
 

CHRIS MCGILLVARY 

Vera Birett 
 

GEOFF PENNEY 

Rosemary Freeman 

Russell Scheer 

Gerald Royik 

 

IM RAWLINGS 
Sheryl Hewitt 

 

ANN MORDEN 
Doug Morden 
Henry Roeser 

 

JOYCE VENNE 

Georgia, Dwayne & Aunt Hazel 

 

CHANDLER BENNITT 
Uma Rao 

 

IRENE AITKEN 
Jolene & Tim Regan 

 

SETH MUNDY 
Ina Mundy 

 

In Memory of Pets 
 

AMDROMEDA 
Ms. Valerie Westman 

 

ZAK 
Vornie McHenry 

 

SCULLY 
Kim Harris 

 

MISS TWINKLE 
Richard & Patricia Howard 
Jolene & Tim Regan 

Irene & John Lis 

Valorie Swann 
Betty & Tom McHugh 

 

TOBY 
Katrina & Michael Griffith 

 

KELSEY HARRINGTON 
Philip & Mary Strecker 

 

PHOEBE DOUGAN 
Carol O’Hare 

 

SAM KENNEDY 
Carol O’Hare 

 

BABES LEBLANC 
Kent & June McCleary 

 

HOLLY FERGUSON 
Nancy Kumpf 

 

BABES 
Kim Harris 

 

CHESTER 
Christie Mohide 

 

DIESEL 
Beverly Bailey 

 

DELILAH 
Beverly Bailey 

 

LUCY KOSTAL 
Laurel Whalley & Sue 

Linneborn 

 

BOO 
Jeremy, Jenny, Grace-Mabel  

& Gwendolyn 

BELLA HAND 
Tim & Jolene Regan 

COPPER 
Hannah & Holly Laurin 

 

BAILEY BUSH 
Madeline Bush 

 

HARLEY 
Sharon Dilks 

 

MAXX 
Mary Ann Pedicone 

 

SPIKE HEAD 
Linda Vipond 

Barbara Vipond 

 

MUFFY AND DAISY 
Leslie & Roberta Robb 

 

IN HONOUR OF 
 

LADY 
Mrs. Barnes 

 

MARY LINDO 
Marguerite Birett 

 

THE DOG HARLEY ROSS 
Debbie Clarke 

 

CLARK ROGALA’S BAPTISM 
Barbara Carmichael 

 

THE MARRIAGE OF LETHA  

& RON CRABBE 
Linda Vipond 

Cathy Benoit 

 

HER BABY SHOWER 
Andrea LeClerc 

 

MARLEE NYE’S BIRTHDAY 
Mike Nye 

 

DARREN DOLSON’S BIRTHDAY 
Eric Ignatz 

 

MADDIE MICHLIK’S BIRTHDAY 
Heather Michlik 

Gabrielle Szolnoki-Bourgeois 

 

TATE LAYNE’S 9TH BIRTHDAY 
Tate Layne 

acqueline Sinclair 

 

EMMA HAYES 
Barb Leese 

 

JESSICA MERGALAS 
Jennifer Gillis 

 

JAMES WATERS 

Joel Nicoloff 

 

MR. MAGOO 
Michelle de Prince 

Lisa Pellerin 
Linda Vipond 

Jennifer Fairhurst 

Darlene Watson 

Helen Watson 

Martha Howard 

Julie Brower 

Meghan McFadden 

Elizabeth Butt 

Susan Brown 
Kimberly O’Malley 

Pets+Us 

Tracey McGetrick 
Kristie Ellsworth 

Viv Pieon 

Kathy Chrzascz 
Sheila Knight 

Staci Stribbell 

SALLY FUND 
Joseph Fedeson 

Alex Campbell & Nate Zych 

In memory of “Tucker” Purves from Peter & Jeannie Gustavson 
In memory of Peggy Gallimore from Phyllis Gallimore 

In memory of Ken Weir from Leslie Seal 

In memory of “Roxy” Edwards from Nancy Wands 

In memory of “Charlie” Morgan from “Maxwell” & Thomas Hare 
In memory of “Maddie” from Johanna DeBoer 

In memory of “Zoe Green” from Danielle Sanders 

In memory of “Zoe Green” from Julie Fergus 
In memory of “MoJo” from Linda Ryan 

In honour of “Molly” from Barbara Davies 

 

ARIEL FUND 
Frieda Howarth 
Glenna King 

Betty McHugh 

Janice Milligan 
Dawn Mototsune 

In memory of Ron Real from Janice Laird 

In memory of Sasha from Denise Johnston 

In memory of Mulder Harris from Jennifer LeBlanc 
In memory of Sally from Leslie McGeagh 

In memory of Smudge Skinner from Lynn Armstrong 

In memory of Muffy & Daisy from Leslie & Roberta Robb 

Willemijn Knispel 

 

FORE THE ANIMALS GOLF TOURNAMENT 

Western Financial 

Sungreen Landscape 

Clearwater Ponds 

 

MONTHLY DONORS 
Agnes Gaspic 

Amy Marie Hammel 

Arlene King 
Barbara Davies 

Bernadine Hamilton 

Brenda Cottrell 

Brian Chire 
Cathy Benoit 

Christine Phinney 

Christine Thompson 
Connie Williams 

Emily Sumpter 

Frances Woollatt 
Green Germann Sakran 

Jamie Barron 

Jeannette & Volk Shindler 

Joanne Robinson 
Johanna DeBoer 

Karmel Sakran 

Kathryn Bonham 
Laura Korhonen 

Leanne Ciloci 

Linda O’Sullivan 

Margaret Bush 
Maria Maack 

Marilyn Palmer 

Melissa Bigelow 
Rhonda Long 

Ruth & Ross Richardson 

Sandra Daniels 
Sandra Lefebvre 

Sean Gilbert 

Susan Foley 

Virna Kosta 
 

SUPPORTERS 
Susan Bailey 
Samantha Banyard 

Ashley Boyd 

Davell Burnett 
Brandes, Dieter & Katherine 

Norma Brown 

June Collett 

Doreen Craig 
Maureen Dixon 

Marilyn Dowson 

Doris Embleton 
Lesley Evans 

Suzie Findlay 

Michael Fleming 
Isobel Goldstone 

 

Kaye Goodwin 
Debra Harris 

Waldemar Haverstock 

Brian Heagle 

Sally Hewitt 
Joyce Horrax 

Roman Howcharenko 

Clarence Howe 
Edward Kotric 

Carol Kusch 

Andrew Mack 
Beth McLaughlin 

Kimberly Overbaugh 

Betty Paolini 

Elke Paulson 
Louise Rayner 

Gary Richardson 

Lorraine Richardson 
Evelyn Robbins 

Joanne Robinson 

Root, Katherine & Robert 
Anne Sheresky 

Dorothy Smith 

Jessica Speir 

Deb Stalker 
The Hamilton Cat Fanciers 

The Little Grape that Could 

John Thomas 

United Way of Peel 

United Way   - Burlington & Greater Hamilton 

Village Cigar Company 

Sylvia Walker 

Gunter Walz 

Sandra Washbrook 

Lisa Wright 

 

OTHER DONATIONS 

 
PROCEEDS FROM DECENT DENIM 

CHARITY DRAW 

Deloitte for Melissa Brown 

 

LEMONADE STAND PROCEEDS 

Linda DeSouza 

Hannah & Hayden Yurden 

Madison Lechowski & Holly Carenza 

 

SCHOOL PLAYGROUND               

FUNDRAISER 

Sydney Solic & Carly Baker 

 

BEQUEST 

Estate of Edward Walker 

 

DAVID BRUCE SERGEANT           

ENDOWMENT FUND 

Burlington Community Foundation 

 

IN APPRECIATION OF SARAH 

VAUGHAN’S PRESENTATION 

Delti Pi 

 

PROCEEDS FROM FUNDRAISER 

Clancey’s Fine Foods 

 

DONATIONS COLLECTED IN LIEU OF 

BIRTHDAY PRESENTS 

Maddie Michilk 

 

ON BEHALF OF JOYCE                  

STEPHENSONN 

Standard Auto Wreckers 

 

FOR KITTEN/CAT FOOD 

Irene Puzinas 

Irene Syme 



Happy Holidays from everyone at Burlington Humane! 

740 Griffith Court 

Burlington, Ontario 

L7L 5R9 

Phone: 905-637-7325 

Fax: 905-637-7391 

E-mail: info@burlingtonhumane.com 

The Burlington Humane Society is a non-profit organization which operates solely on the 

generosity of donations from the public.  We are dedicated to the helping stray and abandoned 

animals in Burlington.  Our mission is to improve the quality of life and welfare for animals in 

our community, to provide a safe haven while we find “forever homes” for the cats and dogs in 

our care, and to make Burlington a more humane city for all animals. 

A SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS 

WE’RE ON 

FACEBOOK & 

TWITTER! 

Burlington Humane is not affiliated with the Ontario SPCA or associated with the Hamilton/Burlington SPCA. 

Staff Fun Fact  
Did you know that Cats cannot see the colours red or green! 


